Message from the president

What a great 2012 year after all!! With this said it is important to not that it was a close call to losing the EOPHC charter in the last couple years since the membership list was hanging on by about 10 members. 

There will be a lot of  “thank you’s” in this message, starting with Liette Deschambault. She is a member from the founding committee of 1992, who was determined to not see the club fold after all these years. Liette rallied a group of still hopeful Paint Horse enthusiasts in February 2012 for a general meeting. This meeting succeeded, sparking enough interest to keep our club alive for yet another year with a membership of over 30 members. As a result, let’s give OURSELVES a big pat on the back for a successful summer with two APHA approved shows, a fundraising bake sale that raised $400, new promotional items with the new logo, parade entries promoting our club and versatile Paint horses, some ridden and some hitched double to a wagon. Let’s not forget the year-end banquet, awards night and elections!!  The highlight of the evening was definitely the LIVE auction for a stallion breeding to Brandels Painted Flight kindly donated by Christine Allard of Forever Green Stable. The winner of the breeding was Rose Huxted-Morrison of Dalhousie. Thank you Marc Joanisse for offering your auctioneering skills, even after a long 24-hour trip to the States. This event sparked a lot of interest and I believe we will see this fundraiser back again next year with added stallions. Congratulations to Michelle Roger for winning the membership draw of the Montana Silversmith donated by Suzie Sweetapple in memory of her late husband Andy Sweetaple. 

I must personally thank everyone for nominating and voting me in as your new 2013-2014 EOPHC President. Your new executive has already been busy working on the 2013 season. There are many new things to look forward to, and will be in more detail for you in upcoming newsletters and on our website.

Let’s support our Club and encourage our new executive and directors, please do not hesitate to contact myself, or any other executives, if you have any comments or suggestions.

This is OUR Eastern Ontario Paint Horse Club and its incentives to join will be determined by what out members put into it, let’s make 2013 GREAT!!!

I’m looking forward to serving you,

Chantal Jeaurond 

2013-2014 EOPHC President

613-678-6807

chant_jeau@yahoo.ca

